Views of the Australian Government on the draft Guidelines on the Participation of Disabled Persons Organizations, Civil Society Organizations, National Human Rights Institutions and Other Stakeholders in the Work of the Committee
1. The Australian Government (Australia) presents its compliments to the United Nations Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (the Committee), and has the honour to refer to the Committee’s call for submissions on the draft Guidelines on the Participation of Disabled Persons Organizations, Civil Society Organizations, National Human Rights Institutions and Other Stakeholders in the Work of the Committee.
2. Australia commends the Committee for its initiative in preparing the draft Guidelines.  Australia is a longstanding party to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (the Convention) and the Optional Protocol thereto, and is firmly committed to upholding the Convention’s obligations.
3. Australia requests clarification from the Committee on paragraph 7.1 of the draft Guidelines on ‘early warning and urgent action procedures’.  Particularly, Australia seeks an explanation of what is meant by ‘urgent intervention from the Committee’ to prevent a violation of the Convention’s provisions.  Australia also seeks explanation of what is intended to be encompassed by provisions ‘at risk of being violated’.  Australia further seeks confirmation that paragraph 7.1 does not extend beyond the scope of Article 6 of the Optional Protocol to the Convention.
4. In regard to paragraphs 2.8 to 2.14, Australia supports the Committee’s process for country briefings, although, Australia invites the Committee to consider whether it can accommodate requests by stakeholders to undertake oral presentations remotely by video conferencing facilities.  In addition, Australia invites the Committee to consider whether in some circumstances it may be appropriate for the special rapporteur to visit a State Party to hear oral presentations.
5. Australia thanks the Committee for the opportunity to provide comments on the draft Guidelines.  Australia reiterates its firm support for the work of the Committee and avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Committee the assurances of its highest consideration.

